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For Immediate Release

Lawsuit Filed to Protect Florida Anglers

Florida, Statewide | August 19, 2025 — The Environmental Defense Alliance and Waterkeepers Florida have
filed a lawsuit against Lee M. Zeldin, Administrator of the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA), for failing to
adopt water quality protections concerning toxic and cancer-causing chemicals in Florida’s waters. !

Water quality criteria for dozens of toxic chemicals that affect human health are supposed to be reviewed and
updated by state environmental protection agencies, like the Florida Department of Environmental Protection
(FDEP), every three years in order to keep pace with updates in scientific research and new information. These
toxic pollutants include known carcinogens like benzene and other chemicals found in fumigant pesticides and
industrial solvents. However, many of Florida’s water quality criteria have remained woefully outdated since
the 1990s.

“Florida has the largest recreational fishery in the United States and the second largest seafood industry. It
only makes sense to protect Florida waters and Floridians from toxic chemicals that accumulate in our fish,”
says Lisa Rinaman, St. Johns Riverkeeper.

In January of 2022, the Environmental Defense Alliance and Waterkeepers Florida sent a petition to EPA
urging the agency to make a determination that new and revised water quality criteria in Florida are necessary

1 https://www.enviro-lawyer.com/2025.08.19 Complaint.pdf




